
 

CITY OF POMONA 
 COUNCIL REPORT 

 

February 1, 2021 

  

To: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

 

From:  James Makshanoff, City Manager 

 

Submitted by: Rene Guerrero, Public Works Director 

 

SUBJECT: AWARD OF BID FOR CITYWIDE AS-NEEDED CONCRETE REPAIR 

SERVICES 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

It is recommended that the City Council take the following actions: 
 

1) Award a bid to G.M. Sager Construction Company, Inc. (G.M. Sager) at the prices bid, 

for a term of three (3) years with two (2), optional, one-year extensions for Citywide as-

needed concrete repair services; and  

 

2) Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to approve the agreement, purchase orders, and 

any extensions thereto, on behalf of the City. 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Award of this bid will ensure that the City will be able to continue 

Citywide as-needed concrete repair services. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: The average annual estimated cost of concrete repair services is approximately 

$210,000, and is funded from Gas Tax (SB1) fund (206-2520-52285), Measure M fund (138-2520-

52285), and Transportation Development Act (TDA) fund (272-2506-52285). Funding for future 

years will be included in each respective annual budget submission. 

 

PUBLIC NOTICING REQUIREMENTS: In accordance with Section 2-993.1(4) of the City’s 

Purchasing Ordinance, a public notice inviting bids was posted on PlanetBids on November 25, 

2020.  

 

PREVIOUS RELATED ACTION: None. 

 

DISCUSSION: On November 25, 2020, Invitation for Bid (IFB) No. 2020-44 “AS NEEDED 

CONCRETE REPAIR” was issued on the City’s electronic bidding platform. The solicitation 

notified 114 potential vendors, of which 20 bidders downloaded the IFB, resulting in the City 

receiving three (3) proposals. The three companies that submitted proposals were: 1) G.M. Sager 

Construction Company, Inc., 2) CT&T Concrete Paving, Inc., and 3) FS Contractors, Inc. 

(Attachment No. 1).  All three proposals met the qualifications and were evaluated based on price.  
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G.M. Sager was selected as the lowest responsible bidder.  The City lacks the necessary equipment 

and staffing to resolve all of the service requests for sidewalks and curb and gutter repairs, 

necessitating a concrete contractor to be on-call.  Award of this bid will ensure that the City will be 

able to continue as-needed concrete pavement repair services Citywide. 

 

 

Prepared by: 

Shandy Dittman, Senior Management Analyst 

 

 

 

ATTACHMENT:  
Attachment No. 1 – IFB #2020-44 Bid Results 


